Church with Chapel Brampton Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 16th February 2017 in The Bramptons Primary School at 7.30pm

Record of Attendance and Apologies

Attendees

Mrs J Slinn Mr. D Bland Mr B May Mr M Macmain Mr P Stansfield Mr W Shearer

In attendance – R Warne – Clerk *Parishioners* - 2

Apologies for absence

Apologies received and accepted from

Mr. R Green – previous engagement

Mr. R Gent – previous engagement

Mr. I Costello – previous engagement

17/014 Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest

17/015 Meeting adjourned for comments/questions from parishioners

Resident attended to raise his concern regarding the recent chicane installation and how he feel that this has made the situation worse. Discussions took place and it was agreed to review things once the traffic count has been undertaken and the data received.

Also discussed was the problem with dog poo in the villages and Councillor Bland advised that a notice is inserted into the newsletter every month. Also discussed was the need to have evidence which can be passed to local dog warden for further action to be taken.

17/016 Minutes of the meeting held on 19th January 2017

The minutes of the meeting were agreed to be a true record and were signed by the Chairman

17/017 Matters Arising and Outstanding Issues

- *Planning permission* Single storey extension being constructed at 34 Great Close Clerk to investigate if permission has been given or permitted development
- *Poo bins not emptied* Clerk has reported these to DDC. Clerk to contact DDC and ask that all these bins are emptied weekly as they are well used and fill quickly
- *Dead tree in Spencer Close* Clerk advised that she has been emailing but to date no action taken. Clerk to write to CEO as it would appear no response through normal channels is forthcoming
- **Traffic Count** Clerk advised quote has now been received and will be an agenda item for the March meeting

17/018 Playing field and Pocket park

Playing Field report - Councillor Bland provided inspection report for January 2017

Play equipment – Quote for Goalposts – Clerk provided the Parish Council with various quotes and it was agreed to proceed with two senior heavy weight goalposts at a cost of £480.00 plus Vat on a proposition by Councillor Macmain, seconded by Councillor Shearer and all, except one, Councillors in agreement *Playing Field gate and bund wall to carpark* – Hassett Fencing have requested further information which has been sent to Councillor Bland. Councillor Bland to action this

Pocket Park - Deep water signs have now been erected

17/019 Highways

Traffic Calming – Traffic Calming was discussed in detail and the idea of the island at the junction of Back Lane and Harlestone Road being enlarged was seen as a positive addition to the traffic calming scheme. Councillor Slinn to discuss this further with Ian Boyes (NCC Highways) and to remain on agenda for discussions in March

The Culvert Jacks Lane – This has been reported to Highways and is awaiting action

Chapel Brampton Crossroads A5199 – Following discussions it was agreed that a request would be sent to Highways to have "Give Way" signs at the crossroads and Councillor Slinn will discuss this with Ian Boyes (NCC Highways)

Closure of the A5199 - Discussed and noted

17/020 Verges / Footpaths / Village Matters

Village defibrillators – No further action to be taken and to remove from agenda

Playing field car park – item to be removed from the agenda

CCTV cameras for Church Brampton – Results of the survey showed that out of the 110 responses 96 were for and 16 against. This equates to 85% of people who responded support and 54.3% of total residents in support. Councillor Slinn proposed that the Parish Council do not oppose this initiative proceeding further, seconded by Councillor Bland and all Councillors in agreement

Community Enhancement Gangs 2017- Works to be undertaken by the Community Enhancement Gangs was agreed and Clerk to email details

Dog Fouling – The installation of additional bins was discussed and Councillor Slinn agreed that she would look at locations where additional bins could be sited.

Neighbourhood Watch – no further action and remove from agenda

CPR Training – Councillors agreed that this would be a beneficial initiative and item to be discussed further at the March meeting

17/021 Administration

Website update- Minutes from January to be uploaded

Pension Auto-enrolment – Councillor Slinn dealing with this and she will contact B Osborn (payroll services) – item to remain on agenda for further discussions in March

17/022 Bank Reconciliation & Budget for month of January 2017

Distributed before the meeting. The Bank Reconciliation was agreed as an accurate record. The Budget was agreed as an accurate record of expenditure

Bank Reconciliation	
January 2017	
Current Account	£ 4613.78
Deposit Account	£44,922.98
Cheques not Presented	£ 1593.19
Balance	£47943.19

17/023 Accounts for Payment

The Council agreed that all invoices should be paid

	Net	VAT	Total	Cheque No
	£	£	£	
Clerk's salary – February 2017	-	-	1	1815
HMR&C – PAYE February 2017	-	-	1	1816
Church Brampton Litter Picker – February	27.50	-	27.50	1817
2017				
Chapel Brampton Litter Picker – February	27.50	-	27.50	1818
2017				
KD & RV Wade – installation of deep water	80.00	-	80.00	1819
signs				

17/024 Money Received

Interest - January £1.91

17/025 Applications for Consideration

No applications received for consideration

17/026 Planning Applications – Comments

DA/2016/1058 – Permission granted – Removal of tree subject to TPO at 26 Cedar Hythe. Chapel Brampton

DA/2016/0765 – Permission granted – side and rear extension and further associated works at Longridge House, Church Lane, Church Brampton

17/027 Correspondence - 5 Hamilton Court was discussed and the Council agreed that it had no power of enforcement over storage on private land.

To be circulated - None

Next Meeting16th March 2017